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RE:	Willapa	Bay/Grays	Harbor	Burrowing	Shrimp	Control					Imidacloprid	
	
TAKE	HOME	MESSAGE	of	this	 letter:	The	Coalition	of	Coastal	Fisheries	fully	supports	the	
WGHOGA	Willapa	Bay/Grays	Harbor	Burrowing	Shrimp	Control		Permit	of			Imidacloprid	for	
the	following	reasons.	
	
Areas infested with ghost shrimp are virtual biologic deserts that have little 
ecological value and do not support any of the biological diversity found in 
productive oyster beds brought into production using the insecticide that have been 
treated with Imidacloprid	that	we	have	personally	witnessed	on	several	trips	to	Willapa	
Bay.			Ghost	shrimp	must	be	controlled.	
 
Imidacloprid for the control of ghost shrimp should be approved: 

• Has low toxicity  
• Requires only minuscule amounts/acre to be effective 
• Rapidly dilutes as the tide comes in – water soluble  
• Hand spraying limits overspray associated with aircraft spraying 
• Area applied for the permit should probably be increased  
• Will have no effect on bees which do not frequent tidal areas 
• Treated areas provide substantially more juvenile crab cover increasing crab survival 

rates over untreated shrimp infested areas 
• Treated areas support creation of Marina eel grass which also provides cover for 

juvenile salmon and other fin fish not found in untreated shrimp infested areas of the 
bays providing additional long-term benefits for salmon 

• USACE has used building of oyster reefs as mitigation for damages from harmful 
projects like channel deepening for year in Grays Harbor and Willapa Bays 

• Imidacloprid use leads to an improved economy in rural communities that have some 
of the worse demographics in the state without any significant adverse impacts to the 
bay and in fact improve the overall functionality of the bays healthy ecology. 

• Past inflammatory rhetoric associated with illicit media attention over blew a 
situation with inaccuracies and innuendo that tainted the process totally unnecessary 
to promote the general welfare of the public. 

Thank you for accepting our letter of support for the ghost shrimp control, 

Dale Beasley, president Coalition of Coastal Fisheries and Columbia River Crab Fisherman ‘s Association 
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